
 

 

Local Historic Districts and Property Values: Connecticut Study Summary 
 
 One of the frequent questions in the contemplation of a Local Historic District (LHD) is 
“What will this do for me?  How will this affect the value of my home?” Quite a few academic 
experts at universities and research institutions have studied existing LHDs to answer this 
very question.  One of these institutions is the Connecticut Trust for Historic Preservation, on 
whose behalf PlaceEconomics, a real estate and economic development consulting firm, 
performed a study of LHDs’ impacts on property values in 2011.  This study, Connecticut 
Local Historic Districts and Property Values, tracked changes in assessed property values 
inside and outside of LHDs in four Connecticut towns and cities: Canton, Milford, Norwich, 
and Windsor, over five and six year timespans in the early 2000’s. 
 
 This Connecticut study produced several results that are relevant to the situation in 
West Newton Hill. 
 

• In the three communities comparable to West Newton Hill, properties within LHDs saw 
greater increases than properties outside of the LHDs. 

• Houses in LHDs were worth more than similarly architecturally and historically 
significant houses outside of the districts. 

• Houses derive a “2-4% value premium” from location in a LHD, compared to similarly 
historic houses not in the district.  

 
 Looking at the individual communities targeted in the study provides equally illustrative 
lessons.  The Palisado Historic District in Windsor is most similar to West Newton Hill and 
provides the most instructive comparison.  Like West Newton Hill, it is an inner suburb of a 
big city (Hartford), it is primarily residential, featuring houses dating from the 19th c. (although 
earlier than those of West Newton Hill) and built by middle and upper class residents, and it is 
fairly similar socioeconomically, with a median income of $78,000 compared to West 
Newton’s $108,0001.  Houses in this district appreciated in value by 16% over the time period 
studied, compared to only 10% for houses in the rest of Windsor.  Not only were houses in 
the district worth more than houses outside of the district, “antique” houses in the district were 
worth more than similarly “antique” houses outside of the district, proving the presence of the 
district, rather than the age of the houses, were responsible for an, on average, $30,000 price 
and 4.5% dollar per square foot premium.   
 
 Like Windsor, Canton is a suburb of a larger city and possesses a high median income 
($87,000).  Like Windsor, Canton saw a gap in property value increase, with district houses 
increasing by 5.05%, significant more than the 3.91% achieved by non-district houses.  
Significantly, when comparison was limited to homes built before the 20th century, houses in 
the district outperformed houses outside the district in rate of appreciation (by .6%) and value, 
both absolute (by 8.8%) and by square foot (by 4.2%).  the Canton district is similar to West 
Newton Hill in that many of the houses were already listed in a National Historic District.  
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Tellingly, houses in both the local and National Historic Districts outperformed those included 
in the national, but not local, districts in rate of appreciation by a gap of roughly 4 percentage 
points.  This study established that while roughly 70% of appreciation comes from market 
forces, and and additional 18% from national historic recognition, approximately 12% of the 
difference in appreciation can be attributed to the presence of the LHD. 
 
 This association of higher home values with LHD inclusion held true in Windsor, 
Canton, and the third case study, Milford; only the fourth case study, the two historic districts 
in Norfolk, bucked the trend.  In this sense, Norfolk is the example that proves the rule, as the 
houses studied in Norfolk presented several differences context that explain the anomalous 
performance of homes values.  Norfolk as a community has a significantly less affluent 
socioeconomic profile than West Newton Hill and the other three communities studied, 
including a lower percentage of homeowners and a lower median household income.  One of 
the two Historic Districts studied in Norfolk featured a significant amount of multifamily 
residential and commercial land uses, which the study noted had been found to “dampen” 
values of surrounding single family homes.  That LHDs’ impacts on property values hew so 
closely to the observed pattern of demographic contexts should be good news for those 
considering an LHD in West Newton Hill, as West Newton Hill’s social and economic profile 
are highly similar to those of communities that have seen positive value gains from the 
institution of LHDs.  
 
 Several methodological caveats naturally apply.  Obviously, it is difficult to say that the 
correlation between higher property values and inclusion in an LHD was caused by the 
institution of the LHD, as there may have been other variables.  Similarly, the LHD value 
premium found by calculating the difference in property value change unexplained by age, 
size, and square footage might be attributable, not to the presence of an LHD, but to some 
circumstantial or otherwise indeterminable confounding factor which the researchers could 
not identify.  Such a factor was actually found by the study in the analysis of homes in Milford, 
where the presence of the beach, a valuable amenity, artificially raised the prices of homes 
outside the LHD; in this case, the confounding factor actually led to an underrepresentation of 
the LHD’s boost to home value performance. This study’s adjustment for age, style, and size 
make it an instructive resources in the evaluation of LHDs. 
 
 The study also recalls an interesting lesson unearthed by a National Association of 
Realtors’ Community Preference Survey from 2011.  In quizzing residents about their 
motivations for choosing their homes, only 12% cited the size of the individual house as the 
chief concern.  On the other hand,  88% prioritized the character of the surrounding 
neighborhood.  Such a valuation of neighborhood context might go some way toward 
explaining the premium offered by the LHDs over unprotected houses of similar historical and 
architectural quality.  On the whole, the study found LHDs to have a quantifiably positive 
impact on property values. 


